
 

SELECTMEN’S MEETING – November 19, 2012 
 

Present:    John Strasser, Margo Connors, Dick Bielefield                  

     Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:     Chief Wentworth, Road Agent Glover, John Russell       

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

CHIEF WENTWORTH updated the board on a current welfare issue that he and Chief 

Clark are dealing with.  The property has been banned and cannot be entered.  The board 

also will ask Haley Ireland if she would be interested in the Health Officer position. 

 

JOHN RUSSELL met with the board to express concerns with the condition of Scragg 

Mountain Road after recent work by Verizon.  The board explained that they do not want 

the road upgraded but it must be returned to the condition that it was in prior to the 

excavation. The board will send a letter to Verizon restating the fact that the road must be 

left in the condition that it was found. 

 

ROAD AGENT DOUG GLOVER met with the board and updated them on the condition 

of Scragg Mountain Road.  Doug will continue to monitor the work on Scragg Mountain 

Road.  The Crane Hill Bridge work is complete and done under the direction of Engineer 

Red McCarthy.  The septic tank at the Highway Garage has been replaced and the funds 

will come from the Capital Reserve Fund.  Doug will meet with Margo to look at where 

the fill is needed on Sunset Hill Road. Mr. Glover is also getting information of the 

possibility of a pre-cast bridge to replace Crane Hill Bridge.  The Highway Committee 

has met and toured all the roads in town.  Mr. Glover is pleased to have such a good 

committee to work with.  Mr. Martland has provided a preliminary report of their 

findings. 

 

The Board received a letter from Barbara Serafini in regard to the Hayward/Serafini 

property the Homestead and Annex.  Ms. Serafini will go before the Planning Board to 

request the parcels be separated.  The letter will be sent to Attorney Waugh. 

 

Ms. Connors discussed with the Board the possibility of the Conservation Commission 

voting to use some of the Conservation Fund toward the Community Forest. 

 

Ms. Connors notified the board that she had attended the hearing in Plymouth that 

discussed the feasibility of burying the power lines in existing ROW’s.   

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes of November 5, 2012, 

seconded by MR. STRASSER.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

With no more business and no appointments before the Board, MR. STRASSER made a 

motion to adjourn; seconded by MS. CONNORS the meeting was adjourned at 7:15 PM.  



The next regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday, November 26, 2012 at the 

Carolina Crapo Building at 6:00PM. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 


